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February 2022

Eastbrook School
Dear Parent/Carer,

As we approach half term, | would like to take this opportunity to thank all of our parents for their
support and the students for their excellent efforts so far this year. The purpose of this letter is to issue

some important reminders regarding behaviour and uniform.

Following staff instructions:

Students will be required to follow instructions first time, every time. Failure to do so will result in
school sanctions in line with the behaviour policy.

Uniform:

Students that attend Eastbrook School without the correct uniform will be placed in isolation for the day
unless the issue can be rectified e.g. return home or parents/carer replace the item.

Our uniform expectations are:
* Trousers must be a suitable length and not fitted. Leggings or jeans are not permitted.
Skirts must be pleated, not fashion skirts and of a reasonable length.
Socks and tights must be black.
Coats must be dark in colour and worn over the top of the blazer.
Scarves must not be worn in school unless they are plain black or the Eastbrook School Scarf.
Shoes or trainers must be plain black and suitable footwear for school.

General behaviour and expectations:

To ensure that the school maintains the highest standards, after half term there will be a zero tolerance
on the following:
* Mobile phones and smart watches are not permitted. They will be confiscated for 5 days if they
are seen or heard past the reception gate.
e Sweets, crisps and fizzy drinks will be confiscated if they are brought onto the school site.
e Chewing gum is banned and students caught chewing will be relocated and issued a same day
detention.
Hoodies are not allowed and will be confiscated if seen past the front gate.
False nails are not permitted — NAILS MUST BE SHORT AND OF A NATURAL COLOUR.
False eye-lashes are not permitted in school.
Facial piercings should be small studs only.

If there are any concerns regarding the above, please do not hesitate to contact the school.
Once again, thank you for your support and | hope you all have a restful half term.

Yours faithfully
K ley 7
Mr R English o
Assistant Headteacher - Behaviour
Dagenham Road, Dagenham, Essex RM10 7UR
Tel: 020 3780 3609
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www.eastbrookschool.org



